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1. Minutes of previous meeting
The minutes were agreed as an accurate record of the meeting.
2. Matters arising

AGM

Dave thanked everyone for the success of the recent annual seminar and AGM, in particular Claire for hosting the event at the University of Leeds.

CASES project

Action: Mike to be asked for an update for the next meeting.
ICN INP/APNN Conference 2012

An application has been made to host the 2012 conference in London, but no news as yet.  Action: Katrina to ask Helen Ward (LSBU) for an update for the next meeting.
Availability of ICN competencies for advanced practice document

Action: Linda to draft letter to David Benton on behalf of AANPE, to be copied to Peter Carter, General Secretary of the RCN.  
Affiliation to NONPF

The agreement with NONPF has now expired.  We will no longer be able to take up free places at the NONPF conference.
3. Finance report
Douglas reported that our bank balance currently stands at £3959, with another £4000 due to be collected in subscriptions.  Although there are still a few expense claims outstanding from the AGM, this healthy balance encourages us to look at useful ways of spending the money.  After some discussion, it was agreed that our funds could be used to support the following:

· Organisation and hosting of the annual seminar/AGM, including hidden costs such as administrative support;

· Further technical support at the annual seminar, e.g. to record and podcast presentations;

· Attendance of committee members at strategic meetings and national events;

· Attendance of committee members at relevant national and international conferences.

Other ideas included paying travel expenses of committee members who are not supported by their own institutions, support for publishing (including launch of E-journal?) and additional administrative support for AANPE’s work.

4. Feedback from RCN Nurse Practitioner Association meetings 
The NPA are still trying to change their name to the Advanced Nurse Practitioner Association.  They are developing a position paper on advancing practice following along the lines of the Advanced Nursing Toolkit.  Elections for new NPA committee members will take place in October, seeking representation from the four countries.  AANPE members should be asked to encourage their students/graduates to apply (meetings take place four times a year).   The NPA annual conference will be held in November 2009, and AANPE members are asked to share the information with their networks:
http://www.rcn.org.uk/newsevents/event_details/rcn_events/rcn_nurse_practitioner_association_conference_and_exhibition 

5. Advanced Nursing Toolkit 
The Advanced Nursing Toolkit initiative now has a leaner management group drawn from the original steering group that is currently meeting every 6 weeks to take the work forward.  The web site is being monitored and developed, with exemplars of good practice needed to populate the various sections.  AANPE has not been asked for anything specific, although Douglas has indicated our willingness to Mike Sabin.  On the other hand, maybe Mike is waiting for others to initiate and pass things on to him.  Action: Douglas to follow up with Mike Sabin.
6. Advanced practice regulation
A lengthy discussion took place regarding the direction of policy.  It seems there is a move away from regulation among policy makers.  In the case of nursing, it is being suggested from various national platforms that there is no need for regulation of an advanced level of practice because our Code of Conduct is sufficient to embrace expanded and advanced roles.  We agreed that Dave should draft a position statement (a) acknowledging the changing policy context and taking a neutral stance on regulation, (b) arguing for well-resourced, equitable advanced practice education programmes and (c) supporting the continued salience of the NMC Competency Framework to underpin advanced practice curricula and practice standards.  Action: Dave
7. Advanced practice E-journal

A brief discussion was held re. taking this forward.  Linda would be interested in getting more closely involved, as this initiative could have great benefits as a forum for our students and graduates to publish their work. Action: Douglas to look further into the possibility of using the Glasgow Caledonian web platform, resource requirements, editorial structures etc.
8. Developing AANPE as an interprofessional organisation

Further discussion was held over a new title for AANPE. However, it was felt that we should start a dialogue with AHPs first and canvas opinion among their national representatives.  Action: Dave (Wales), Katrina (England), Douglas (Scotland)

9.  Chair-elect and committee members
Douglas was proposed and unanimously elected.  Expressions of interest in the Treasurer position are invited, although Douglas will carry on for next year.  It was agreed that Yvonne Cappa (Derby University) would be co-opted on to the management committee.  

10. Any other business

None
11. Date and time of next meeting

Friday, July 17th, 2009, 11.00-15.00 – Birmingham City University
Thursday, September 17th, 12.00-16.00 – London South Bank University

Monday, December 14th, 12.00-16.00 – London South Bank University
PAGE  
1

